
April 28, 1923

Dear Mother, Father, and Pete:

After putting in a ten hour day on my history topic I am
strongly for the six hour day. I could debate vehemently on it,
in fact.

I just made out a daily schedule for the month of May, and find,
to my relief, that I will just be able to graduate. I shall
finish my last topic four days before exams. I'll probably start
by getting behind schedule tomorrow!

I know nothing of interest, except that my topic is exceedingly
interesting, but that I am having to do it much too fast.

I got a letter from Rhinecliff yesterday inviting us up to do
anything we want and be their guests at their club dinner either
May 9 or May 16. I think I shall go. It is too good to miss, and
is my last chance.

Love,

Fannie


